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KIWANIS: Division 35 Michael K. Tanaka
Division 35 Lt. Governor 2017
1637 Avenida Entrada, San Dimas, CA 91773
909-929-0849 Home
626-536-6458 Cell
MikeT818@aol.com.

March 16, 2017
Dear Fellow Division 35 Kiwanians,
Rona’s passing was a shock for all of us. Her contagious enthusiasm for service and
patriotism inspired all of us to “go the extra mile” for Kiwanis and country. With her absence

from the “Helm” of Division 35, what are we to do?

Last Thursday, March 9th after the Boxes for the Military Project our past Lt. Governors and
our 2016-2017 Lt. Gov. Designate convened to elect the person to finish Rona’a Year.

After two rounds of votes, | was elected. May | humbly thank the past division officers for
expressing their confidence in me to fulfill this role.

On behalf of our Division and our whole Kiwanis family may | express our condolences to
Rona’s family and friends. She possessed a high passion for family, friends, Kiwanis and
country. She will be sorely missed.

First, let us pray that our Heavenly Father will comfort her family with His Love and Peace
during this sad time.

Rona spoke many times about the Kiwanis Family. The Kiwanis Family is represented by
various Kiwanis entities. But | think more often than not, Rona was thinking about the “Spirit of
the Kiwanis Family”. She would want us to go on and finish what we had started on October 1,
2016 with the “Spirit of the Kiwanis Family” .

Second, let us pray for God’s Guiding Hand upon our Kiwanis members.

As | gently take hold of the tiller of our Division 35 ship, let me be the first to say, thank you for
all that you are doing for Kiwanis. Regardless of your position at your club, at our division, or
at our district, you are much appreciated. Your fellow Kiwanians appreciate you for making
Kiwanis a fun and worthwhile organization. Your communities appreciate all that you do by
supporting them with your service and of course, with your donations.

Let’s carry forward our CNH Governor Pete Edwards’ theme, “The Power of We”. Let’s partner
together as Division 35 Club Presidents and Leadership Team Members to reach our goals for
our year.

Sincerely, %74,(5

Mike Tanaka
Div. 35, Lt. Gov. 2017




